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Hildale/Colorado City Utility Advisory Board 

Utility Advisory Board Recommendation Memorandum  
 
 
To:         Hildale City Manager & City Council and Colorado City Town Manager and Town Council   
 
From: Hildale/Colorado City Utility Advisory Board Chair, Ezra Nielsen  
 
Date: October 24, 2024 
 
Cc:         Jerald A Postema, Utility Director, Nathan Fischer, Utility Superintendent, Athena Cawley, Utility 
Administrative Assistant, Sirrene Barlow, City Recorder 
 
 
Re:  Recommendations to award the Sewer Headworks Building project to Aardvark Underground Inc. 
in the amount of $68,440 and large purchase of the garage door for the building not to exceed $10,625. 
The project improvements are considered 30% Impact Fee Eligible as stated in the Sewer Facilities 
Master Plan and the remaining 70% have been budgeted to the Wastewater Fund - System Construction 
Services (GL: 82-41-340)  
 
 
On October 24, 2024, 6:00 pm at Hildale City Hall during the regularly scheduled meeting of the Utility 
Advisory Board, the members reviewed and acted on the following. 
 

1. The Utility Advisory Board recommends the City Council to award the Sewer Headworks Building 
Project to the apparent lowest qualified bidder, Aardvark Underground Inc., in the amount of 
$68,440. The second bidder submitted a cost of $117,000.00. Awarded bidder will be held to bid 
amount with no change orders for additional work outside the contract/scope. 
 

2.  The Utility Advisory Board recommends to the City Council to approve the large purchase of the 
garage door for the building of the Sewer Headworks Building project to not exceed $10,625.   

    

     
 
 


